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For more information contact:

Sadaf Cameron - 505.986.1973 scameron@nuclearactive.org 

Scott Kovac - 505.989.7342 scott@nukewatch.org
A team of scientists, whistleblowers and activists from the former Soviet Union and the United States will be visiting New Mexico to conduct environmental sampling around Los Alamos National Laboratory, meet with community groups to build relationships with those groups in Russia concerned about nuclear safety and pollution, and hold a public forum.  This visit is sponsored by the Government Accountability Project (GAP), based in Seattle, as a part of their Nuclear Oversight Program. 

Concerned Citizens for Nuclear Safety (CCNS) is hosting a public meeting at El Museo Cultural de Santa Fe, located at 1615 Paseo de Peralta # B, on Thursday, November 16 from 6 to 8 pm. This event is free and open to the public.  Information about nuclear environmental contamination and international nuclear proliferation issues will be presented. The event titled “Mutually Assured Contamination” will features activists from Russia and the U.S. sharing their experiences while trying to clean up radioactive pollution in their communities.
Sadaf Cameron, of CCNS, said, “We are very pleased that our Russian colleagues will be visiting and we look forward to exploring how our communities can work together to address the legacy of nuclear weapons production.  Living with environmental contamination is something we all have in common.”

The Government Accountability Project works closely with whistleblowers across the U.S. They have sponsored numerous international exchanges between Russian and American environmental activists, whistleblowers and lawyers.

Abby Hagel, of GAP, said, “the Government Accountability Project, alongside colleagues from the Former Soviet Union, is making this trip to New Mexico because of the unique opportunity it offers to encourage collaboration and partnership between activists, scientists, and policy planners.  The pressing environmental and social issues present at Los Alamos are long-lived and have not been adequately addressed. It is crucial that we listen to those directly influenced by these concerns, uniting across geopolitical boundaries to confront these issues now.

The activists will be available for interviews from November 14th through the 21st.

Dr. Natalia Mironova, PhD., President, Movement for Nuclear Safety, Chelyabinsk, Russia.

The Movement for Nuclear Safety strives to expose the health and environmental hazards from nuclear contamination near nuclear weapons plants and supports changes in public policy designed to increase transparency on nuclear issues

Sergey Paschenko, Director of Siberian Scientists. 

Mr. Paschenko is an ecologist and Chief Research Assistant at the Institute for Chemical Kinetics and Combustion of the Siberian Branch of the Russian Academy of Science. He is also the Director of the Public Institute Siberian Scientists for Global Responsibility.

Marco Kaltofen, P.E., President, Boston Chemical Data Corp. 

Mr. Kaltofen is a civil engineer and president of Boston Chemical Data Corp. In the past, he has conducted chemical and radiological investigations with NGO's including field and U.S. laboratory work for projects in Volgagrad, Mexico, Kuwait, Antarctica, and the U.S.

Tom Carpenter, Esq., Nuclear Program Director, Government Accountability Project, Seattle, Washington. 

Mr. Carpenter is on the Hanford Concerns Council, a mediation council that resolves worker concerns while protecting their careers, and on the Hanford Advisory Board, which advises the U.S. government and State of Washington on cleanup issues at the Hanford Nuclear Reservation.  He has worked extensively with activists in Russia and whistleblowers across the U.S. nuclear weapons complex.

